
Head teacher’s blog… 
Dear Parents and carers,  
 
 We have had another busy few weeks in school, with a number of exciting things 

happening in both classes. We have been working with Pengelly garden centre , cele-

brating St Piran’s Day and world book day, taking part in the Truro Music Festival, 

visiting St Anthony Head, and the wild tribe field, to name a few. Details ad pictures of 

these events are in this newsletter… 

 We still have a lot to look forward to in the build up to Easter, especially our 

BMX morning and bikeability sessions next week for years 5 and 6. We are also going 

to be hosting the Screech Owl Sanctuary in Carne class as part of our learning about 

habitats, please do not tell the children though, as this is going to be a surprise! We 

are also expecting a visit from two local PCSO’s on Thursday, so please don’t be 

alarmed if you see a police car outside of school! 

In school we have been thinking about spirituality and been finding moments to be qui-

et and connect with nature. In particular we have been trying to be quiet enough so we 

can hear the birds singing. It would be lovely if our children could have the chance to 

practice this at home as well, ready for our next steps in using our senses.  

Let’s hope the weather is kind this weekend, so that we can all get outside to practice 

listening!  

With very best wishes, 

Caroline Jarrett 
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  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Wraparound 
  

15.15 – 16.15 
£3.00 
Snack provid-
ed 
Pick up from 
top gate 

15.15 – 16.15 
£3.00 
Snack provid-
ed 
Pick up from 
top gate 

15.15 – 16.15 
£3.00 
Snack provided 
Pick up from 
top gate 

15.15 – 16.15 
£3.00 
Snack provided 
Pick up from 
top gate 

15.15 – 16.15 
£3.00 
Snack provid-
ed 
Pick up from 
top gate 

Additional 
Clubs 

15.15 – 16.00 
No charge 
Sports Club for 
all 
Mr Webb 
(no snack) 
Pick up from 
top gate 

 15.15 – 16.30 
No charge 
Y6 SATS Boost-
er club 
(no snack) 
 
Pick up from 
top gate 

15.15 – 16.15 
£1.00 in cash 
Y6 club 
(no snack) 
 
 
Pick up from 
top gate 

15.15 – 16.15 
No charge 
Mrs Prisk’s Art 
and crafts club 
(no snack) 
NO ART CLUB 
21ST MARCH 
LAST ONE 28th 
LEGO CLUB 
STARING AF-
TER EASTER 
 
Pick up from 
top gate 
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Healthy Snacks… 
We have noticed that less healthy snacks 

are beginning to creep in again. Please 
be mindful of the types of foods that your 

children bring in to school. Snack time 
should be something healthy, fruit is 

available, but is limited, therefor will go to 
those entitled to free school meals first..  
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Supporting one another in learning and life. Compassion, Wisdom, Perseverance 

We always love looking at 

books together and were 

treated to one of Paddy’s and 

one of Rowan’s  favorites this 

week, who both brought in 

books from home that link to 

We’ve been applying our learning about habitats to our play. We 

have built homes for humans and animals using the resources and 

our imagination. Play evolves and has no limits which allows us to 

Eating together is a special time. We en-

joy serving one another while listening 

to music, chatting and practicing our so-

cial skills. Toad in the hole went down a 

treat on World Book Day! 

On World Book Day 

we were lucky enough 

to meet real life Au-

thor and Illustrator, 

Helen Stephens. We 

joined in with an 

online draw along and 

created some fantas-

tic art work as well as 

enjoying two of her 

super stories. 



Kiberick have been learning about mapping in Geography, they have also been 

doing some product research into lighthouse design, so this week we visited St 

Anthony’s Head. We thought about the physical and human features that we 

could find, looked at features of the coast and will be creating maps of the area. 

In addition, we looked at the lighthouse and identified the features that we had 

been talking about in our DT lessons. We took some moments of calm and con-

nected our learning about spirituality to the time we spent looking out to sea 

and listening to the waves.  

Thank you to Miss Tucker, who ran a practical activity to embed our learning 

about compass points and directional language in the playground last Friday.  
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Supporting one another in learning and life. Compassion, Wisdom, Perseverance 

On the 7th March, it was World Book Day, this is always a well-loved event in the 

school calendar and this year was no exception. Each class participated in a live 

streamed event by The Children’s Bookshow, Carne’s event was led by illustrator Hel-

en Stephens an award-winning author, illustrator, best known for her international 

bestselling How to Hide a Lion series and involved them in a draw along session with 

Helen. Kiberick’s event was led by author Michael Rosen who recited some of his po-

ems and engaged the children in performance poetry. The children enjoyed dressing 

up as their favourite book character and spreading their love of reading.  
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A selection of students took to the stage at the Cornwall Music Festival 
to compete in a beautiful recital of poems. 
With poise and confidence, they performed in front of their peers, oth-
er schools, and judges. We are so proud of their courage and enthusi-
asm.  
The renowned poet and adjudicator for The British and International 
Federation of Festivals, Eleanor McLeod, provided them with invaluable 
feedback. Her kind words and encouragement were a testament to the 
hard work and passion our students put into their performances.  
A massive 'Well done' to all the participants! Keep shining, little stars! 
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WE ARE RECRUITING   

Veryan C of E Primary School 

 

To apply or request further details please call 

or email Kelly Teasdale 

07889 535188 

Kelly.Teasdale@churchillservices.com 

Company Benefits 

• Staff Recognition Awards 

• Company Lottery  
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Preloved and affordable Veryan School uniform now available, please 
check it out. We will continue to collect items that are no longer re-
quired to make them available to others that could us e them, I can 
collect these in the office. Any money made from the sales will go to-
wards projects or trips for the children.  
ANY ORDERS MADE FOR UNIFORM WILL BE AVAILABLE FOR COLLEC-
TION ON MONDAY 4TH SEPTEMBER AT THE SCHOOL AT 10AM, 
WASHED AND READY TO WEAR.  
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Cornwall Music Trust… 

Cornwall Music Trust ’s “very experienced guitar and piano specialist - 

Allan Fouracre” will be taking on new pupils.  

If a child is interested in joining this please book through Cornwall Music 

Trust,  https://cmst.co.uk/  

Those in receipt of Pupil premium are entitled to some free music lessons.  

 

S 
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